
Greetings from Tennessee! May is half way gone and we 
are nearing “the home stretch” on our furlough time in the 
States! Since leaving San Ramón (our home in Peru), and 
including our trip to Israel, we have: 

• Traveled 16,446 miles by land 
• Traveled 22,333 miles by air 
• Visited 7 countries (including layovers) 
• Visited 17 states in the U.S. 
• Reported to 36 supporting churches 
• Presented our ministry to 3 new churches 

Lord willing we will be returning to Texas to see my parents 
again before returning to Peru about the 2nd week of June. 
Beth and I still have: 

• Over 1,200 miles by land 
• About 3,700 miles by air 
• Reporting to 1 or 2 more churches 

before getting back to our home in Peru. Your prayers are 
greatly appreciated. 

Beth and I would like to say a very special and heartfelt  
“THANK YOU!!” to SO MANY who has loved on us 
through lodging, love offerings, wonderful meals, special 
gifts and especially that great fellowship while we have been 
on this furlough.  

We would also like to give special recognition to our dear 
friends Ron and Carlotta Donaldson who are members of 
our home church and who so graciously have opened the 
doors of their home to us over and over again during our 
time in the States.  You are a special blessing to us and the 
Lord is keeping accounts of your hospitality! 

We are so grateful to the Lord and “proud” as grandparents 
to announce the arrival of ANNA BETH TOWNSEND!  
Our oldest daughter, Cristina 
Townsend, gave birth to her first 
child at 10:16 pm on May 11th!  

Josh (her husband) and 
Cristina were hoping for a home 
birth, but due to concerns about 
preeclampsia, Cristina was 
induced and Anna was born 
naturally about a week early, 
without any complications, at 
the hospital in Chattanooga. 
Anna weighed in at 6 lbs 15 
oz. and was 20.5” long, with 
long legs, fingers and toes… 
“just like her daddy”!   

Proverbs 17:6 says: “Children’s children are the crown of 
old men…” That means that grandkids are special, and that 
I’M OLD!  

 

This is a letter of gratitude for sure! I would like to express 
our deepest gratitude to our son and daughter-in-law,  
Jon and Rocio Lott, for the wonderful job they are doing as 
missionaries in Peru! We all work together as a team in Peru, 
with Jon being the team leader in the ministry. The Lord 
has grown him into a dedicated and consecrated man of God 
and has a wonderful wife that serves at his side. God has 
given them wisdom and direction in difficult situations. We 
praise the Lord for allowing us to work with them in Peru! 

MAY 2023 
ON THE HOME STRETCH! SHE’S FINALLY HERE!!! 

SO THANKFUL!! 


